Crookwell 2 and 3 Windfarm Community Consultative Committee
Minutes of the fifth meeting of the CCC
Time 4.00PM Wednesday 7 June 2017

Venue CWA Hall Spring Street Crookwell

Attendance: Peter Gordon (Independent Chair), Steve Ward, John Carter, Maurice
Newman and Chris Croker as Community Representatives; Councillor Paul Culhane from
Upper Lachlan Shire and David Santos Tomas and Mario Sanchez from Crookwell
Development Pty Ltd.

Apologies: Shag Mohajerani (Projects Development Manager) and William Alonso
(Engineering Manager)

Peter Gordon welcomed all to the meeting of the committee and in particular welcomed
David and Mario as company representatives.

Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of meeting #4 were accepted as an accurate
record of that meeting.

Members noted that the minutes and other CCC records are now easily accessed through
the company website www.unionfenosa.com.au

Business arising from previous minutes — response to issues raised or provision of
additional information requested

Some discussion was held around the provisions of neighbour agreements and road
management issues.

Correspondence — Maurice Newman tabled his letter to the NSW Minister for Roads,
Maritime and Freight regarding road issues. Dated 8 May 2017.

Technical issues. Covered under the company report below.
Company reports and overview of activities:
Discussion of company reports focussed on matters previously discussed:

Members sought details of the company position on response to the public and the nine
government agencies which had also provided written submissions.
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Feedback has been foreshadowed in the previous two meetings as the company’s response
to the agencies and public consultations was being consolidated and was to be presented to
this meeting. David Santos Tomas noted that he was yet to be briefed on this matter.

Members raised a number of points regarding transport and roadway issues.

Maurice Newman referred to his letter to the NSW Minister and matters of jurisdiction were
raised. In response to further discussion Cr Paul Culhane agreed to approach the Council to
seek the facts around the jurisdictional responsibility for Woodhouselee Road.

David also took on notice a request from the committee to provide details for the neighbour
agreements, including financial arrangements and how many agreements are in pace and
how many are in negotiation.

Issues identified by the community or local government representatives
See above
Community complaints and response to complaints

CDPL will table a complaints register at future meetings as is required under the CCC
guidelines. The company currently has a free call number (1800 457 181) for all community
enquiries.

Next meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for 5 July at 4PM at Crookwell.

The venue is the CWA Hall in Crookwell unless otherwise agreed and the meetings will
commence at 4.00pm. The meeting schedule, venue and time may be changed subject to
availability, and will be notified in advance of the scheduled event.

Peter Gordon
Independent Chair
Crookwell 2 and 3 Wind Farm Community Consultative Committee

June 2017
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